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Good Afternoon, 
 
This is Greg Norton, Principal of Loch Lomond School, here with a few announcements regarding 
upcoming events at your school for the week of May 29th – June 2nd.  
 
We wish our NB Soap Box Derby driver and pit crew the very best of luck tomorrow. The racing derby 
opening ceremonies happen at 9:45 a.m. with the checkered flag waving at 10:00 a.m. Come out and 
support our team tomorrow, Saturday, May 27th at Princess Elizabeth School as they represent Lion 
pride.  
 
Recently, many students have brought a << fidget spinner >> to school. This toy is sold under the pretext 
that it helps people focus and concentrate. Here are the issues with this toy: (1.) it makes noise; (2.) it 
attracts attention; (3.) most students require two hands to make it spin; (4.) it distracts the user and 
others; (5.) in some cases the toy becomes lost or damaged resulting in increased distraction. Therefore, 
a reminder that students are encouraged to leave toys such as fidget spinner’s at home or stored 
securely in their book-bags. 
 
Please be reminded that students are encouraged to return library books to their homeroom teacher. 
The library collection is continually evolving to keep the selection as current as possible. You can help 
our school library stay current and fully catalogued by ensuring books are returned on time and in good 
condition.  
  
A reminder that there is no hot lunch for the month of June. Thank you to our Home and School 
volunteers and school administrative assistant for making the hot lunch program available throughout 
the school year. We appreciate the support of our school community in making the hot lunch program 
possible and look forward to working with you to provide this lunch service in the 2017-2018 school 
year. 
 
Jump Rope for Heart fundraising donations are to be returned to Mr. Cormier, Physical Education 
Teacher by no later than Monday, May 29th. Thank you to our students and families who helped support 
this healthy fundraising initiative. 
 
Loch Lomond School is helping spread the word of a cereal drive on behalf of one of our Grade 5 
students. Healthy cereal donations will be accepted next week, in support of one of our student’s effort 
to raise breakfast cereal for the Union St. Food Bank. To help support the positive citizenship of one of 
our student’s, cereal donation can be dropped off in the main lobby entrance of Loch Lomond School  
 
Thursday, June 1st the East Zone Elementary Track & Field jamboree will take place from 12:45 p.m. – 
2:45 p.m. Grades 3, 4 and 5 will participate in the Track & Field Jamboree. The rain date for the East 
Zone Elementary Track & Field jamboree is Friday, June 2nd. The schedule is as follows:   
 
• 12:45 pm Baseball Throw (Infield of the track) 
• 1:00 pm High Jump (Loch Lomond School Gymnasium) 
• 1:00 pm Standing Long Jump (Loch Lomond School Gymnasium) 
• 1:00 pm 100 m Run track area by the Gazebo (Back of School) 
• 1:30 pm 800 m Run (will start once the 100 m run is completed for Jr. and Sr.) 

 

For a complete list of the week’s activities & future events please refer to the Loch Lomond School 
website or follow us on Twitter @LochLomondNB. If you have any questions or concerns regarding the 
before mentioned announcements please call the school office @ 658-5350. We always welcome your 
feedback on how to make our school a better place to learn and visit! 
 
Yours in Education, 
 
 
Greg Norton 


